
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

BUDGET WORKSHOP MEETING
OCTOBER 31st, 2019
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Budget Workshop Meeting on Thursday, October 31st, 2019 at 7:00 PM.

The Board members present were Joseph Norton, Linda Eurich, Mark D’Agostino and Paul Coughlin.  Mary Weinberger was absent

The following motions were made:
· To give a 5% raise to the Town Clerk - motion made by Mark D’Agostino, second by Joseph Norton. Roll call vote: Joseph Norton-yes, Mary Weinberger-absent, Linda Eurich-abstained (wanted the Clerk to get 10%), Mark D’Agostino-yes, Paul Coughlin-yes.  Motion carried.
· To raise the veterans budget line to $1,000 – motion by Linda Eurich.  There was no second to this motion and no vote.

· To allocate 100 hours for the Town Clerk’s vacation assistant – motion made by Paul Coughlin, seconded by Linda Eurich.  Roll call vote: Joseph Norton-no, Mary Weinberger-absent, Linda Eurich-yes, Mark D’Agostino-abstained, Paul Coughlin-yes.  Motion did not carry.

· To increase the Historian’s contractual budget line by $200 – motion made by Linda Eurich.  There was no second to her motion and no vote.

· To allocate an additional $125 to the CAC contractual budget line – motion made by Linda Eurich, seconded by Joseph Norton.  Roll call vote: Joseph Norton-yes, Mary Weinberger-absent, Linda Eurich-abstained, Mark D’Agostino-yes, Paul Coughlin-yes.  Motion carried.

· To give the bookkeeper a 5% raise instead of 10% as is in the tentative budget – motion made by Linda Eurich, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Roll call vote: Joseph Norton-no, Mary Weinberger-absent, Linda Eurich-yes, Mark D’Agostino-no, Paul Coughlin-no.  Motion defeated.
· To give the Assessor’s clerk a 2% raise rather than a 10% raise as in the tentative budget – motion made by Linda Eurich.  There was no second to her motion and no vote.
With no other budget matters to discuss in detail, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to accept the Tentative Budget, with above noted changes, as the 2020 Preliminary Budget.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton-yes, Mary Weinberger-absent, Linda Eurich-yes, Mark D’Agostino-yes, Paul Coughlin-yes.  

A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to hold the Public Hearing on the 2020 Preliminary Budget on Monday, November 11th at 7:30pm.   Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton-yes, Mary Weinberger-absent, Linda Eurich-yes, Mark D’Agostino-yes, Paul Coughlin-yes.  

A motion to close this workshop and enter into an Executive Session regarding contractual negotiations was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich at 7:27pm.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton-yes, Mary Weinberger-absent, Linda Eurich-yes, Mark D’Agostino-yes, Paul Coughlin-yes.  

The four Board members present exited their Executive Session at 7:47pm on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton-yes, Mary Weinberger-absent, Linda Eurich-yes, Mark D’Agostino-yes, Paul Coughlin-yes.  Motion carried.
A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to accept an agreement of payment in lieu of taxes between the Town of Stanford and ELP Solar LLC, as negotiated by the supervisor.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton-yes, Mary Weinberger-absent, Linda Eurich-yes, Mark D’Agostino-yes, Paul Coughlin-yes.  Another motion was made by Joe Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, for the Town Board to authorize the supervisor to sign this agreement when the lawyers put it in its final format.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton-yes, Mary Weinberger-absent, Linda Eurich-yes, Mark D’Agostino-yes, Paul Coughlin-yes.
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After brief discussion, Joseph Norton suggested that the Town Clerk be given a 10% increase in salary.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton-yes, Mary Weinberger-absent, Linda Eurich-yes, Mark D’Agostino-yes, Paul Coughlin-yes.

The salaries of the elected officials that must be placed in the legal ad for the Budget Public Hearing as follows: 

Supervisor: $15,112.00








Town Councilmen: 4 at $5,750.00 each

Town Clerk: $29,370.00  


Highway Superintendent: $68,915.00

Town Justices: 2 at $14,701.00 each
With no other matters to discuss, the workshop adjourned at approximately 8pm.

_______________________________

Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

